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Friends in the industry in which he played a 
central role for decades will remember him 
fondly as he left behind a beautiful family; to 
include his children, Scott, Baron, Nanci, and 
Neil. 

At the Dinner in the ballroom of the Museum 
of Jewish Heritage in Battery Park NYC, Rabbi 
Dr. Elie Abadie, an Aleh Foundation Rab-
binical Board member and a strong supporter 
of the great work done by the Aleh Founda-
tion, recited an emotional and special prayer 
dedicated to the deceased. Afterwards Rabbi 
Abadie then presented a Congressional certifi-
cate to Mr. Silverstein’s niece, Nina Miner and 
her daughter Leslie and husband Michael—the 
sponsors of the 2012 Aleh dinner. These won-
derful individuals were also the sponsors of a 
residential wing to house children in the Aleh 
village, which is known as the ‘‘Aleh Negev’’ in 
loving memory of Stanley Silverstein’s great 
granddaughter, the late Chana Emunah Kule 
ob’m. 

Truly, the City and people of New York will 
miss the kindness and compassion of Mike 
Silverstein. His good deeds and charitable 
spirit will live forever within our hearts. 
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CONGRATULATING THE WAUSAU 
KAYAK/CANOE CORPORATION 
FOR HOSTING THE 2012 INTER-
NATIONAL CANOE FEDERATION 
JUNIOR AND UNDER-23 CANOE 
SLALOM WORLD CHAMPIONSHIPS 
IN WAUSAU, WISCONSIN 

HON. SEAN P. DUFFY 
OF WISCONSIN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, July 10, 2012 

Mr. DUFFY. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to ask 
my colleagues to join me to recognize the 
hosts of the 2012 International Canoe Federa-
tion’s Junior and Under-23 Canoe Slalom 
World Championships. This competition be-
tween young canoe and kayak paddlers all 
over the world will take place on the Wausau 
Whitewater Course in Wausau, Wisconsin 
from July 10 to July 15, 2012. 

Due to the many great people who contrib-
uted to bringing this event back to American 
waters, this will be Wausau’s second year to 
host the Junior World Championship and their 
first year to host the U-23 Championship. I am 
truly proud and honored that this event is tak-
ing place in Wisconsin’s 7th Congressional 
District. 

This international competition among Junior 
Slalom and U-23 canoe and kayak paddlers 
will bring together over 400 participants and 
support staff representing athletes from over 
35 nations. Not only does this event bring a 
multitude of skill and interest to the Central 
Wisconsin area, it will bring the inaugural 
championship for the Under-23 age category, 
which is sure to become an exciting new force 
in the slalom realm. In fact, two of the soon- 
to-be Olympic competitors in this category, 
Caroline Queen and Casey Eichfeld, will be 
competing in Wausau before competing for 
the United States at the 2012 Summer London 
Games later in July. Additionally, the event will 
also welcome international dignitaries to 
Wausau, Wisconsin, including Mr. Jose 
Perurena, the current president of the Inter-
national Canoe Federation. 

This World Championship would not be pos-
sible without the Wausau Kayak/Canoe Cor-

poration as the official host the event, as well 
as the multiple contributions from local and 
national foundations and organizations—in-
cluding, The Alexander Foundation, The Dud-
ley Foundation, The BA & Esther Greenheck 
Foundation, The Community Foundation of 
North Central WI, Wisconsin Public Service, 
Charter Communications, and Kinzie Green 
Marketing. I would like to take this moment to 
recognize the hard work and intense effort to 
make this event possible. 

I am immensely proud and honored to have 
such a group of high caliber athletes coming 
to compete in Central Wisconsin, especially in 
Wisconsin’s 7th Congressional District. I wish 
everyone the best of luck in their upcoming 
races. 
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HONORING BOB PHILLIPS’S SERV-
ICE AS THE 2011–2012 LEBANON 
ROTARY CLUB PRESIDENT 

HON. DIANE BLACK 
OF TENNESSEE 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 10, 2012 

Mrs. BLACK. Mr. Speaker, it is my honor as 
a fellow Rotarian to congratulate Bob J. Phil-
lips on his service as the 2011–2012 Presi-
dent of the Lebanon Rotary Club in Lebanon, 
Tennessee. True to the Rotary theme ‘‘service 
above self,’’ Mr. Phillips worked tirelessly with 
his club to improve his community. 

Prior to serving as President, Mr. Phillips 
served the Lebanon Rotary Club as a Member 
of the Board of Directors and project manager 
for the initial installation of the first two water 
purification systems in Honduras. He addition-
ally served as Bulletin Editor prior to becoming 
President and is a Paul Harris Fellow. 

Mr. Phillips retired from Lockheed Martin in 
2000 with over 22 years of service. In his last 
assignment with Lockheed Martin, he served 
as Assistant General Manager, Information 
Services Division, and managed all commu-
nication and information technologies in sup-
port of the Nevada Test site for the U.S. De-
partment of Energy from 1995 to 2000. 

He and his wife, Barbara, relocated to Leb-
anon after his retirement. They have two chil-
dren and five grandchildren. He is a member 
of the Maple Hill Church of Christ where he 
has served on the evangelism program. 
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PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. W. TODD AKIN 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 10, 2012 

Mr. AKIN. Mr. Speaker, on rollcall No. 452, 
453 and 454 I was delayed and unable to 
vote. Had I been present I would have voted 
‘‘aye’’ on rollcall No. 452, ‘‘aye’’ on rollcall No. 
453 and ‘‘aye’’ on rollcall No. 454. 

CELEBRATING THE 47TH ANNIVER-
SARY OF THE OLDER AMERI-
CANS ACT 

HON. LAURA RICHARDSON 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 10, 2012 

Ms. RICHARDSON. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today in celebration of the 47th anniversary of 
the Older Americans Act. 

The Older Americans Act of 1965 was the 
first federal-level initiative aimed at providing 
comprehensive services for American seniors. 
The Older Americans Act has played an in-
strumental role in shaping American society by 
supporting critical nutrition services, job train-
ing, senior centers, caregiver support, trans-
portation, health promotion, and benefits en-
rollment, among other services. 

The Older Americans Act remains an impor-
tant element in our government, especially as 
American citizens live longer, and as many 
face financial challenges during these tough 
economic times. 

Today, the Older Americans Act authorizes 
an extensive array of service programs 
through a national network of 56 state agen-
cies, 629 area agencies, nearly 20,000 service 
providers, 244 tribal organizations, and two 
Native Hawaiian organizations that represent 
400 Tribes. Additionally, it includes community 
service employment for low-income seniors. It 
also provides older citizens with training, re-
search, and demonstration activities in the 
field of aging and vulnerable elder rights pro-
tection activities. 

Mr. Speaker, I am happy to report that 
many seniors in the 37th Congressional Dis-
trict of California have benefited from this in-
dispensable piece of legislation and have 
been protected from homelessness and job-
lessness. On the anniversary of the Older 
Americans Act, I urge my colleagues to join 
me in celebrating the wonderful contributions 
American seniors have made to our nation 
and to continue supporting the services critical 
to their wellbeing. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. SUE WILKINS MYRICK 
OF NORTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 10, 2012 

Mrs. MYRICK. Mr. Speaker, I was unable to 
participate in the following votes. If I had been 
present, I would have voted as follows: 

Rollcall vote 452: on the motion to suspend 
the rules and pass H.R. 4155—I would have 
voted ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall vote 453: on the motion to suspend 
the rules and pass H.R. 4367—I would have 
voted ‘‘aye.’’ 

Rollcall vote 454: on the motion to suspend 
the rules and pass H.R. 5892—I would have 
voted ‘‘aye.’’ 
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HAPPY 65TH BIRTHDAY VICTORIA 

CERNOK 

HON. JEFF DENHAM 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 10, 2012 

Mr. DENHAM. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate an extraordinary milestone of 
Huntington Beach resident Victoria Cernok, as 
she celebrates her 65th birthday on July 10, 
2012. 

A fifth generation Californian, Victoria has 
continued to be an active member in the Hun-
tington Beach community for more than four 
decades. Victoria and her husband, John, 
raised their four children—Jon, Brian, Jill, and 
Greg—in Huntington Beach, while simulta-
neously running a private culinary and catering 
business and staying engaged in her chil-
dren’s education through volunteer parental 
activities. She also had a great career as a 
flight attendant—traveling the country serving 
others, while watching her family grow. 

Victoria now enjoys spending time with her 
two grandsons, Grant and Blake, going for 
walks on the beach, honing her painting skills, 
traveling the world, teaching generations of 
Huntington Beach residents how to create cul-
inary masterpieces at the local Community 
College, and being an active member in the 
acclaimed Saint Simon and Jude Church 
Choir. 

Victoria has contributed her life to being a 
dedicated and wonderful mother and a shining 
example in her community by giving her time 
and energy to the betterment of others. 

Mr. Speaker, please join me in congratu-
lating Victoria on this special day, July 10th, 
2012, and in wishing her a Happy 65th Birth-
day! May she have many, many more. 

f 

HONORING THE LIFE OF CHRIS-
TINE ‘‘TINA’’ MICHELLE DRAB-
BLE-MCCORMACK 

HON. ENI F. H. FALEOMAVAEGA 
OF AMERICAN SOMOA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 10, 2012 

Mr. FALEOMAVAEGA. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today with deep sympathy to offer my condo-
lences to the family and friends of a beloved 
daughter of American Samoa, Christine ‘‘Tina’’ 
Michelle Drabble-McCormack, who passed 
away early on the morning of July 9, 2012 in 
Phoenix, Arizona following a 6-year battle with 
melanoma. 

Christine, who was known as ‘‘Tina’’ among 
family and friends, was born on May 30, 1971 
in American Samoa, the eldest child of Thom-
as Hingston Drabble of Te Puke, New Zealand 
and Ta’alolo ‘Chande’ Lutu-Drabble of Pago 
Pago, American Samoa. 

As a young girl, Tina attended South Pacific 
Academy, a private school where her father 
was one of the founders. At the early age of 
9, she learned how to play golf from her uncle 
Fuga Tolani Teleso and she was selected as 
a member of the American Samoa Team in 
the 10 and under age group in the Junior Golf 
World Competition in San Diego, California, 
placing 2nd World and 1st Place International. 

In the following years, Tina would continue 
to represent American Samoa, serving as an 

American Samoa Flag Carrier in the 15–17 
age group Junior Golf World Competition and 
earning additional 2nd and 3rd place World 
trophies, and an additional 4th place and two 
1st place International trophies among junior 
golfers. 

In 1985 she became a member of the 
American Samoa Team in the South Pacific 
Mini Games in the Cook Islands, where her 
team won the gold medal. Two years later, at 
the age of 15, she participated in another 
gold-winning American Samoa team in the re-
nowned South Pacific Games held in New 
Caledonia in 1987. That year, Tina also won 
the Individual Silver Medal. 

Tina attended Seabury Hall in Maui, Hawaii 
where she attained a 4.0 High School Grade 
Point Average in all four years. She was also 
the only female golfer on the school’s all-male 
golf team. During high school, she also rep-
resented American Samoa in the three Fijian 
Ladies Opens in Suva, Fiji and the Fijian La-
dies Classics in Deuba, Fiji in 1989, 1990 and 
1991. She won all six of them. 

After high school, Tina was accepted at 
Stanford University and Brigham Young Uni-
versity in Utah but chose New Mexico State 
University for its golf program. She graduated 
with a Bachelor of Arts degree in Accounting 
& Marketing and was selected as Captain of 
her college golf team. Before turning pro in 
1996, Tina participated in the United States 
Amateur Links, finishing second to Natalie 
Gulbis, who is now one of the LPGA’s top 
golfers. 

After Tina turned Professional, she played 
at the Futures Tours and won at Bay Hill 
Country Club. In 2007, a year after she was 
diagnosed with cancer, Tina was selected as 
an American Samoa Flag Carrier in the 2007 
South Pacific Games in Apia, Samoa, where 
she culminated her career by winning the Indi-
vidual Gold Medal for American Samoa. 

After college, Tina worked at Ashcraft In-
vestment Company in Encinitas, California, as 
a Special Assistant to her dad at Sadie’s Inn 
& Sadie’s by the Sea in American Samoa and 
briefly at PICED, an educational development 
center in American Samoa. Tina was 41 years 
old in May this year. 

It is a very sad time for not only the Drabble 
family, but also for our American Samoan 
community. We have lost a beautiful young 
lady whose contribution to the people of Amer-
ican Samoa, especially as a sportswoman, will 
always be an inspiration to our young people. 
Tina was not only an ambassador of the Sa-
moan people to the world but she was also a 
loving daughter, sister, and friend. 

I cannot imagine what a terrible experience 
it is for any parent to witness their child’s life 
slowly coming to an end and I cannot find any 
words sufficient enough to comfort the Drabble 
family. In closing today, I can only extend my 
heartfelt sympathy to the Drabble family, espe-
cially Mr. Tom Drabble, Tina’s father, and Mrs. 
Ta’alolo ‘Chande’ Lutu-Drabble, Tina’s mother, 
who has also been Tina’s full time caregiver 
and patient advocate in the final stages of her 
daughter’s life. 

In the Book of Matthew we read, ‘‘Blessed 
are they who mourn, for they shall be com-
forted.’’ I pray that the comfort of God will give 
Tina’s family strength and that through the tre-
mendous sorrow, memories of Tina’s life and 
her beautiful spirit will bring lasting joy to all 
who loved her. Tina, you will surely be 
missed. 

Ia manuia lau faigamalaga. 
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CONGRATULATING THE WISCONSIN 
INDIANHEAD TECHNICAL COL-
LEGE OF SUPERIOR, WISCONSIN, 
ON THE OCCASION OF THE COL-
LEGE’S 100TH ANNIVERSARY 

HON. SEAN P. DUFFY 
OF WISCONSIN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, July 10, 2012 

Mr. DUFFY. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate the Wisconsin Indianhead Tech-
nical College of Superior, Wisconsin as it cele-
brates its 100th anniversary. 

The Wisconsin Indianhead Technical Col-
lege (WITC) is an impressive institution serv-
icing the growing educational needs of North-
west Wisconsin. Throughout its 100 years, 
WITC has exemplified the important role of vo-
cational and technical education for effective 
workforce preparation. Our Nation’s varying 
economy and work environment is dependent 
on the advancement of new technology and 
innovation. With each new innovation created, 
WITC has been the key to supporting and 
supplying Northwest Wisconsin industries with 
a new generation of highly skilled workers. 

Established in 1912, the Industrial, Commer-
cial and Continuing Evening School in Supe-
rior, WI was the first technical school in North-
west Wisconsin founded to specifically ad-
dress the need for educating those working in 
the manufacturing industry. As automation and 
mechanization processes in American industry 
grew and developed, this technical school 
shifted with the times to accommodate the 
changing populations and educational needs. 

Workforce enhancement and skills training 
has seen a great deal of industrial focused po-
sitions—from shipbuilding, paper and steel in-
dustry directed courses to aircraft manufac-
turing and electrical work curriculum. Over 
time, advancing new curriculum, adding asso-
ciate degree programs, and expanding a dis-
tance learning network of online classes and 
outreach centers has helped to provide stu-
dents with affordable, flexible and accessible 
education and career opportunities for Wiscon-
sinites. 

In 1987 Wisconsin Indianhead Vocational, 
Technical and Adult Education district became 
the Wisconsin Indianhead Technical College 
to more accurately reflect the mission of the 
school. Today, WITC employs a staff of more 
than 1,700 and provides education to 6,000 
credit students in more than 50 full-time pro-
grams, and nearly 20,000. 

WITC has provided Northwest Wisconsinites 
with the important technical and vocational 
skills needed to succeed and advance in to-
day’s economy. These are the achievements 
that we recognize today as Wisconsin 
Indianhead Technical College reaches this im-
portant milestone—its 100th year anniversary. 
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